

Committee Report

То:	Chair Burley and Long Term Care Committee of Management Members
Committee Date:	January 4, 2018
Subject / Report No:	LTCR-CM-07-18
Title:	Update on LTCR-CM-22-17 Enhanced Long Term Care Home Renewal Application
Prepared by:	Lynne Johnson
Reviewed by:	Kim Wingrove
Lower Tier(s) Affected:	County wide
Status:	Recommendation adopted by Committee as amended per Resolution CM15-18; Endorsed by County Council January 11, 2018 per Resolution CC14-18;

Recommendation

1. That report LTCR-CM-07-18 regarding an update on the Enhanced Long-Term Care Home Renewal Application be received and that direction be provided.

Executive Summary

An application to the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care Home Licensing Renewal Application is complete and ready for submission.

Background and Discussion

On September 12, 2017, Committee of Management received report LTCR-CM-22-17 which reviewed the information required to complete an application to the Enhanced Long Term Care Home Renewal Program. The following resolution was supported by the Committee and formally adopted by Council on October 12, 2017:

- 1. That report LTCR-CM-22-17 regarding the Enhanced Long Term Care Home Renewal Application be received; and,
- 2. That the completed application, declaration and attestation forms be submitted to the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care Redevelopment Branch.

The application has been completed as outlined in report LTCR-CM-22-17, including associated supporting document in accordance with the Application Guidelines, long term care funding policies, etc.

LTCR-CM-07-18 January 4, 2018:

As discussed throughout 2017, many long term care operators are in the process of redevelopment. On November 7, 2017 the provincial government announced its 20-point plan — called Aging with Confidence — to bolster services for the province's senior population. The announcement included 5,000 new long-term care beds by 2021-22, with a pledge to build a total of 30,000 over the next decade in an effort to reduce waiting lists. To date, some beds have been allocated to private operators to support their redevelopment plans and it was announced December 21, 2017 that 26 additional beds are being awarded to a home in Hanover. Staff have requested additional information from the SWLHIN and will be reviewing the impact of this change on Grey County's redevelopment plans.

Legal and Legislated Requirements

The license to operate 100 long term care beds at Rockwood Terrace expires in 2025. MOHLTC requires Grey County as the licensee to provide notice of intent to redevelop in order to obtain a new 30 year license and qualify for redevelopment support funding.

Financial and Resource Implications

None with this report.

Relevant Consultation

☑ Internal: CAO, Finance

Appendices and Attachments

LTCR-CM-22-17

LTCR-CM-07-18 January 4, 2018: